The Secretary
Senate Legal and Constitutional Committee
Suite S1.108
PARLIAMENT HOUSE
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Tuesday, 31 July 2001

Dear Sir/Madam,

I write in submission to the Inquiry into the Provisions of the Human Rights (Mandatory Sentencing for Property Offences) Bill 2000. 
Countless experts in the fields of social service, law and politics warned that the regime referred to in the Northern Territory as Mandatory Sentencing would not address issues relating to crime, and instead would simply increase the number of those incarcerated, thus keeping some sectors of society happy in the knowledge that ‘criminals had been put away’. They have been proved correct.

The Mandatory Sentencing regime does nothing to address the serious issues relating to criminal behaviour, anti-social behaviour, drug use, young people, people who receive welfare assistance, people in public housing, education and access to services. Instead it goes to great lengths to lay blame at the feet of victims of a society which does not wish to consider such issues.

Whilst these issues are of supreme importance to a society that wishes to progress and create a more fair and equitable one, the other significant issue concerns the practicalities of the system. That is, the regime values the notion that people do not necessarily have to engage with a democratic judicial system, and instead can effectively be tried and sentenced by police. 

The vast majority of people affected by mandatory sentencing are aboriginal people, who generally have little understanding of the legal process, and for the most part are drastically underprivileged. The NT Government has done nothing, in 27 years, to address the real concerns and the plight of aboriginal people, or other issues such as drug use or access to services by those who live in remote communities, or are of low income. The regime seeks to further disempower those who are used as scapegoats for perceived social ills. 

As a modern, sophisticated and supposedly just society, we need to look beyond crass and damaging policies that further denigrate those who are already at the bottom of the pile.

Yours sincerely,

Danny Blay

danny blay & sandra khazam

32 freshwater road

jingili, northern territory 0810

08 8985 5739

dandyleine@ozemail.com.au


